February 10, 2005


ENT-3:FO:TCF:SE:TA: AEM

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Directors, Field Operations

From
:



Acting Executive Director, Trade Compliance and Facilitation 






Office of Field Operations

Subject:


Completion of Programming for the United States – Australia Free Trade Agreement (TCF FY05-0769)

The U.S.- Australia Free Trade Agreement (US-AFTA) entered into force on January 1,

2005.  The system changes related to this Agreement moved to production on February 9, 2005.  US-AFTA claims can now be filed through the Automated Broker Interface (ABI). Claims for preferential treatment are made by inserting the special program indicador “AU” as a prefix to the corresponding tariff number for each line on the Entry Summary on which a claim is made.
Copies of this memorandum should be made available to Port Directors, Assistant Port Directors, Import and Entry Specialists, Inspectors, Brokers, Importers, and other interested parties. 

Please direct any questions regarding the US-AFTA to Lori Whitehurst, Office of Field Operations, Trade Agreements Branch at (202) 344-2722.

/s/

Lawrence J. Rosenzweig

